
ñChoose from among you those who are full of the Holy Spirit and 
wisdoméò (Acts 6:3) 
 
  Our Elder Nominating Committee for 2017 will be chaired by Elder Gail 
Hudson (Session, Class of 2017). Members of the committee also 
include Elder Mark McNiel (Session, Class of 2018; Chair-elect for 
2018), Laura Keen (Youth Elder), Jeanne Salyer (Christian Education 
Committee representative), Brooksie Arrington (Presbyterian Women 
representative), and Jane Wallace (At-Large Member representative). As 
pastor, it is always a great joy to meet with the Nominating Committee to 
offer advice as they discern the leading of the Holy Spirit and do this 
crucial work on behalf of the congregation. The committee will begin 
meeting during early September to choose 9 persons to nominate to the 
congregation for election as Ruling Elders at our Annual Congregational 
Meeting on October 29. (The nominations include 8 elders for a three-year term and 1 youth elder 
for a one-year term.)   
  Our church has a talented, intelligent, creative, dedicated group of leaders. I have been deeply 
gratified and humbled by the opportunity to serve alongside the elders, committee chairs, and 
staff who serve our congregation. Watching our leaders respond to the crisis of the past year has 
strengthened my confidence in the bright future that God has in store for FPC. As we turn toward 
preparation for an all-out celebration of our bicentennial, we continue to need strong leaders to 
step forward to serve. (Save the date for ALL of BICENTENNIAL YEAR 2022!) We need your 
help to choose the best class of elders we have ever nominated for service as the Class of 2020. 
Please pray for the Nominating Committee and pray that the Holy Spirit will reveal to you the 
names of people who will make good leaders at this important time. The Book of Acts identifies 
two crucial qualities for church leaders: they must be ñ...full of the Holy Spirit and wisdom.ò  Our 
Book of Order says ñElders should be persons of faith, dedication, and good judgment. Their 
manner of life should be a demonstration of the Christian gospel, both within the church and in 
the world..ò Our own Session has added the following expectations: 
  *attendance at the election meeting of the congregation on October 29 
  *training session with the pastor on the afternoon of November 12, followed by an examination 
by the Session during the Sunday School hour on December 10  
*attendance at Ordination and Installation Sunday, January 14  
  *participation at all Session meetings, the 3rd Sunday of each month at 6:00 pm, unless 
excused by the Clerk of Session or the pastor  
  *leadership on one of our committees (Christian Education, Communications, Congregational 
Care, Fellowship, Budget and Finance, Stewardship, Hospitality, Property, Service, Historic 
Preservation, Missions, Professional Staff, Worship)  
  *regular worship attendance  
  *a plan for growing in Biblical knowledge and spiritual insight 
  *filling out an estimate of giving card on Consecration Sunday. 
  Please consider submitting one of the elder nominating forms included in the newsletter and in 
our service bulletin by September 10. Before you submit a name to Gail Hudson (or in a sealed 
envelope to the church office marked ñElder Nominationò) for consideration by the Nominating 
Committee, please ask the person for permission to submit their name. Persons who feel called 
to serve in this capacity may also nominate themselves.     
  Please consider saying ñyesò to Godôs call this year.  ñWho knows? Perhaps you have been 
prepared and called for such a time as this.ò  (Esther 4:14) 
 
Grace and Peace, 
 
Pastor Greg 
         Continued on page 3 

September 
2017 



 

Sarah Brooks 

Dale Childers 

Katie Hildreth 

Hank Livingstone 

Ruby Jean McLeod 

Joel Thomas 

Larry Watson 
 

Frances B. Powers 

 Betty Glover 

    Vicki & Lew Wallace 
 

 Erika Mitchell 

    Marcia Allen 

    Southeast Region Gold 

Star Wives of America, Inc. 

    Vicki & Lew Wallace 
 

Memorials received after August 

24 will be listed in Octoberôs  

Newsletter. 

 

 

213 Main Street, Clarksville, TN 37040 
 

SUNDAY MORNING WORSHIP  

10:00 a.m. 

ON THE WEB AT  

www.fpcclarksville.org 

TELEPHONE  

Office: 931-645-6551; Pastor: 931-257-1780 

OFFICE HOURS 

Monday through Thursday 

9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. 

Friday 9:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. 

Wifi 
To connect and use Wifi while you are in the 

building: 
 

Network: FPCGuest 
Password: Welcome2fpc 

Sunday 
School 
Classes 

Classes for all ages 

meet each Sunday, 

9:00-9:45 am  

in the Christian 

Education building.  
 

CHILD CARE  

is provided for infants 

and toddlers on the 

2nd floor. 
 

PRESCHOOL  

3-year-olds through 

Kindergarten meet on 

the 4th floor 
 

CHILDREN & 

YOUTH 

1st through 12th 

graders meet on the 

4th floor 
 

ADULTS 

4 different  

classes meet on the 

2nd and 3rd floors 
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SERMONS: 
Series: Some Lesser-Known Parables of Jesus (continuedé) 
 
September 3                Luke 12:41-46                   Boss's Vacation 
September 10              Luke 14:15-24                   C-List Soiree 
 
September 17  ñThe Beauty of Holinessò A Legacy of Service 
This year for our annual sermon on the ñsymbolsò and history of the church weôll ex-
amine the history of SERVICE at FPC. Did you know that our church supported 
James O. Shelby, who started a Mission Station in Tula, Mexico, a mountain town of 
about 25,000 inhabitants in 1913? Because of disturbances and ñbandits,ò Mary Bell 
Shelby (his wife) and their child (pictured) had to return to Virginia, while James con-
tinued helping to establish new churches. Or were you aware that FPC assisted with 
the creation of a black church on Third Street (1884), or the Macedonia Mission 
(1886), or Second Presbyterian in South Clarksville (1909)?  ...or that we once had a 
Ladies Home Missionary Society (1889-1908) and a Ladies Missionary Society 
(1888-1892)? How much do you know about the creation of our Service Committee? 
Or about the history of Loaves and Fishes? Whether recent or long past, FPC has a 
history of service to the least of these both at home and abroad. Come learn and 
give thanks and celebrate our story this September 17.  
 
 
 
Kicking Off the Fall Sermon Series 
The Good and Beautiful Life: Putting on the Character of Christ 
Our fall series continues the trilogy begun last year, based on the ñApprentice Seriesò of books by James 
Bryan Smith. This series will launch our fall programming again this year and next. Together these ser-
mons will provide an opportunity for deep spiritual formation in our church, an advanced course in follow-
ing Jesus. I hope you will engage this opportunity not only with your head, but also with your heart and 
your hands, so that we may be strengthened together in the life of the Spirit.   
This year we will be looking specifically at the character of Christ as a pattern for our own existence. As 
Alexander Solzhenitsyn once said, ñthe meaning of earthly existence lies not, as we have grown used to 
thinking, in prospering...but in the development of the soul.ò Over the course of 8 weeks, beginning on 
September 24, weôll take a close look at true happiness and the keys to a life well lived, as Christ be-
comes our teacher and example.   
 
September 24             Matthew 7:24-27; John 10:1-10                 Life Ruined or Well Lived? 
October 1                 Romans 8:1-14; Mark 10:13-16                Can You Play? 
October 8                 Luke 6:20-26; Matthew 5:1-11                 The Grand Invitation 
October 15                  Matthew 5:27-37; John 16:4-15                 Living without Lust or Lying 
October 22                 Deuteronomy 15:1-11; Matthew 5:38-48   Jesus Jujitsu 
October 29  2Corinthians 3:1-18, Matthew 6:1-18  Vanquishing Vainglory 
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James O. Shelby, Mary Bell 
Shelby and child.  



 
Have you ever wished that you could read the New Testament Greek? This is your opportunity!  Pastor Greg will 
begin a 2-semester introductory Greek class on September 6. The class will run on Wednesday evenings (6:00 p.m. - 
8:00 p.m.) until December 13. We will resume the class on February 7, following a holiday break, and continue until 
May 9. The class will provide an introduction to Greek grammar, syntax, and the most frequently used New 
Testament vocabulary. The course will include reading and analysis of selected New Testament texts and will explore 
the nature of biblical translation. Students will be introduced to use of digital and print resources such as grammars, 
lexicons, and concordances. Mastery of basic Koine Greek vocabulary is stressed. 
 
Who should try this? Any adult who is interested in enrichment and life-long learning. Anyone who wants to grow in 
his or her understanding of the New Testament, but especially any adult who is interested in teaching adult Sunday 
School classes or preaching. 
 
The class is free and open to the public (a $50 contribution per semester, made out to FPC, is recommended to non-
members). The class will convene in the FPC Library.   
 
Required Texts (available from online booksellers): 
 
    Croy, N. Clayton. ñA Primer of Biblical Greek.ò Grand Rapids, Eerdmans, 2011. 
    ñThe Greek New Testamentò (5th Revised Edition with Dictionary), German Bible Society, 2014. 
 
Recommended Texts 
    Bauer, Walter and Frederick W. Danker. ñA Greek-English Lexicon of the New Testament and Other Early Christian 
Literature.ò 3d ed. Chicago: University of Chicago Press, 2000. 
    Lamerson, Samuel. ñEnglish Grammar to Ace New Testament Greekò, Zondervan, 2004. 
    Metzger, Bruce M. ñLexical Aids for Students of New Testament Greekò, Grand Rapids: Baker 
Academic, 1998. 
. 
Student Evaluation (Optional) 
 
1. Attendance (10%) ï Students will complete the learning activities outlined in the syllabus prior to each course 
meeting. The class meeting functions primarily as a lesson review and lab. 
2. Weekly Grammar and Vocabulary Quizzes (40%) - The first 30 minutes of each class will be dedicated to a quiz 
that covers the weekôs lesson, without notes or other helps. 
4. Cumulative Vocabulary Exam (25%) ï On the final day of class each semester a cumulative vocabulary exam will 
be given. This exam will cover approximately 150 words at the end of the fall semester and 300 words at the end of 
the spring semester, all of which appear more than 50 times in the NT. 
5. Semester Reading Exam (25%) ï This exam is open-book, open-note, and not timed. The exam will include a short 
passage of NT Greek for translation, along with grammatical questions. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

INTRODUCTION TO NEW TESTAMENT 
GREEK 
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